
Why Insurance Companies Use Third-Party 
Auditors to Discredit Your Contractor’s 
Invoice
When you file a water damage claim and submit your contractor’s invoice to your insurance 
company, you expect a fair and prompt payment. Unfortunately, that’s not always what happens.

Instead, insurance carriers often hire a so-called “independent third-party auditor” to review the 
charges. While this may sound like a neutral evaluation, the truth is far from it. These auditors 
are paid by the insurance company and have every incentive to reduce your claim, not support it.

Here’s what you need to know about the third-party review process and how it can affect your 
payout:

1. What Are Third-Party Auditors?

Third-party auditors are companies hired by insurance carriers to scrutinize invoices submitted 
by restoration contractors. They review photos, documentation, and invoices—but without ever 
stepping foot in your home.

Rather than providing an impartial assessment, their goal is clear: to protect the insurance 
company’s bottom line by undervaluing the cost of repairs. They typically generate a 
“comparative” invoice that suggests paying significantly less than what your contractor charged.

2. The Myth of Independence

Despite being labeled “independent,” these auditors are anything but neutral:

• They are compensated by the insurance company, meaning their financial interests align 
with minimizing payouts.

• They rarely, if ever, communicate with the contractor or visit the damaged property.

• They rely on software like Xactimate, which is widely known for producing conservative 
cost estimates.

• Their entire business model revolves around saving insurers money, not helping 
homeowners.

In essence, these auditors are hired to dispute your invoice, not to ensure fairness.



3. How It Hurts You, the Homeowner

When a third-party auditor slashes your contractor’s invoice, the consequences fall squarely on 
your shoulders:

• The insurance company uses the auditor’s report to justify a lower payout.

• You may be left paying the difference out of pocket.

• Delayed or insufficient funding can lead to unfinished repairs and even secondary 
damage.

• The process often causes unnecessary stress and financial strain, pressuring you to accept 
less than what you’re legally entitled to.

4. How to Protect Yourself

If you find yourself in this situation, here’s how to fight back:

• Recognize the Bias: Understand that these reviews are not objective—they’re tools 
designed to reduce your reimbursement.

• Request Documentation: Ask for the auditor’s credentials, methodology, and full report 
in writing.

• Maintain Detailed Records: Keep comprehensive documentation, including before-and-
after photos, daily project logs, a written scope of work, and a signed contract.

• Stand Your Ground: Your contractor’s invoice reflects fair market pricing—not the 
insurer’s cost-saving agenda.

• Escalate If Necessary: You have the right to file a complaint with your state’s 
Department of Insurance or consult an attorney experienced in insurance bad faith claims.

Final Thoughts

Your right to full compensation is based on the actual work completed and the agreement you 
made with your contractor—not on the insurer’s internal cost-reduction practices.

At Restoration Doctor, we specialize in helping homeowners navigate this process and get the 
compensation they deserve.


